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The Town Council of the Town of Mineral Springs, North Carolina, met in Public Hearings and Regular Session at the Mineral Springs Town Hall, Mineral Springs, North Carolina, at 7:30 p.m. on Thursday, March 10, 2011.

Present:
Mayor Frederick Becker III, Mayor Pro Tem Jerry Countryman, Councilwoman Valerie Coffey, Councilwoman Janet Critz, Councilwoman Peggy Neill, Town Clerk/Zoning Administrator Vicky Brooks, Deputy Town Clerk Sandara Coates and Attorney Bobby Griffin. 
Absent:
Councilwoman Lundeen Cureton, Councilwoman Melody LaMonica and Tax Collector Libby Andrews-Henson.
Visitors:
Bryan McCarver, Joseph Poats, Stacy Poats and Boy Scout Troop 18.
With a quorum present Mayor Becker called the Regular Town Council Meeting of March 10, 2011 to order at 7:33 p.m.

1. 
Opening

· Councilwoman Critz delivered the invocation.

· Mineral Springs Boy Scout Troop 18 led the Pledge of Allegiance.

2.
Public Hearing – P11-01 – Proposed Text Amendment

· Mayor Becker opened the Proposed Text Amendment Public Hearing at 7:35 p.m. and explained that the proposed text amendment is a change in the Table of Uses to allow a Gun and Ammunition shop as a use by right in the LI zoning district.
· There were no comments from the public.
· Mayor Becker closed the Proposed Text Amendment Public Hearing at 7:35 p.m.
3.
Public Hearing – CUP11-01 – Conditional Use Permit

· Mayor Becker opened the Conditional Use Permit Public Hearing at 7:35 p.m. and explained that this is a quasi-judicial hearing based on testimonial evidence.  
· Mayor Becker sworn in Mr. Joseph Poats
· There were no comments from the public at this time.
· Councilwoman Critz pointed out that there were some people from the community that are in the list of personal property owners that were contacted [about the public hearing] that might want to make comment.  Mayor Becker responded that we will leave the public hearing open so if there is any question or comment after the presentation is made the council can entertain the comments at that time.   
4.
Public Comments
· There were no public comments.   
5.
Approval of Town Council Minutes and Monthly Reports 
A. February 10, 2010 Regular Meeting Minutes 
· Councilwoman Critz pointed out that she was listed as present; however, she was actually absent.  
· Councilwoman Neill made a motion to approve the February 10, 2010 minutes as corrected and Councilwoman Critz seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:
Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz and Neill 
Nays: None
B. January 2011  Tax Collector’s Report

· Councilwoman Coffey made a motion to approve the January 2011 Tax Collector’s report as written and Councilman Countryman seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz and Neill
Nays: None  
C. January 2011 Finance Report
· Councilman Countryman made a motion to approve the January 2011 finance report and Councilwoman Critz seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:
Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz and Neill
Nays: None

6.
Consideration of the Proposed Text Amendment to Article 5 of the Zoning Ordinance
· Zoning Administrator Vicky Brooks explained that Mr. Bryan McCarver asked for this text amendment to sell guns and ammunition at his shop off of Eubanks Street, which is in the LI zoning district.  The Table of Uses [in Article 5 of the Zoning Ordinance] doesn’t allow a guns and ammunition shop in the LI district; however, we do allow it in the B4 zoning district and we allow it as a conditional use in the RA40 zoning district.  Mayor Becker stated that in the hierarchy of zoning districts LI is considered the most intensively used district, so in theory more things would be allowed in LI than are allowed even in B4.  Councilwoman Critz requested that Mr. Bryan McCarver let everyone know where the shop is and what he is doing.  Mr. McCarver responded that he currently works at the Union County Sheriff’s Office and has carried that position for almost nine years.  Mr. Burt Fincher approached Mr. McCarver about opening a hunting and fishing store in the old Music Barn just down Eubanks Street (at the very end).  Mr. McCarver explained that they have done well so far, but they are looking to sell guns and ammunition (if possible).  Mr. McCarver assured the council that he had no intention of selling automatic firearms.  Councilwoman Neill asked what type of guns he would be selling.  Mr. McCarver responded hand guns, long guns (rifles), shotguns, rim fire (22 and 17 calibers), police supply equipment and ammunition for hand guns, long guns and such.  Councilwoman Neill asked how they will be secured.  Mr. McCarver responded that it depended on what the Alcohol, Tobacco and Firearms (ATF) told him to do; of course he will have to go by their guidelines.  A security alarm is already in place, there are cages around all of the air conditioners (so they can’t be pushed in), all hand guns will be placed in a safe, all long guns will be placed on a rack with a cable locked to the wall running through the trigger guards and any other stipulations that the ATF might put on.  Councilwoman Coffey commented that she thought the LI district was perfect for it and the location is excellent.  As far as the security goes, “we don’t have to worry about that, because you can secure even heavier back there where you are and response, I’m certain, will be very quick”.  Mayor Becker added that Mr. McCarver has an interest in protecting the inventory. Councilwoman Neill expressed concerns, because there have been some break-ins on Eubanks Street and if the shop is known to carry firearms.  Councilwoman Neill stated that she just wanted the community to feel safe and the firearms he has are stored in a safe way and will not be a temptation to someone who may try to break in.  Mr. McCarver responded that he could speak on behalf of the person responsible for the break-ins on Eubanks Street; it will be a long while before he is visiting Mineral Springs again.  Mr. McCarver added that any gun shop will be a temptation and they will go to every precaution that they can to secure any and every firearm in there to protect the community as well as everyone in the area.  Councilman Countryman commented that it was fair to say that if this gentleman and his business meet ATF standards that the community has no problem; “you can be reassured”.  Councilwoman Neill questioned Councilwoman Coffey if the planning board had unanimously approved this [text amendment].  Councilwoman Coffey responded that she was not there, but yes.   
· Councilwoman Neill made a motion that we approve the proposed text amendment P-11-01, the proposed text amendment consistent with the Land Use Plan adopted October 12, 2006 and Vision Plan reference called for a periodic review  of the ordinances, that they are up to date and consistent as possible Councilwoman Coffey seconded.


Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz and Neill 


Nays: None

7.
Consideration of a Conditional Use Permit
· Mayor Becker swore in Zoning Administrator Vicky Brooks and Stacy Poats [co-petitioner] and noted that Mr. Poats has already been sworn in.  Ms. Brooks reminded the council that several months ago the Poats’ came to the town for a text amendment to actually live on their own property while they build their house; they have found that that’s not going to work.  What they would like to do is to have a Recreational Facility and in that definition, Ms. Brooks stated that a campground would qualify for them to have two Recreational Vehicle’s (RV’s) on a separate lot while they build their house.  The planning board has unanimously recommended approval of this on the condition that it’s just two RV’s and the period of time doesn’t exceed 24 months.  Councilwoman Critz asked Ms. Brooks to explain, for the benefit of the council and community members, where this is located on the lot and the reasoning behind it is cutting fewer trees allowing for preservation.  Ms. Brooks responded that one of the pitfalls of doing it strictly as the recently-adopted text amendment would have allowed them to do it, where they would each have their own RV on their own lot, would have required them to take down at least a half-acre more of trees.  Some of these are very large mature trees.  The Poats’ didn’t want to do that.
· Mr. Joseph Poats introduced himself and his wife Stacy.  Mr. Poats commented that they appreciated that the council approved the text amendment for them to put the RV’s on their own property.  Mr. Poats testified that they have three lots in a row (adjacent properties); a lot that they will be building on and a lot that the Owen family (Angela and Ralph Owen) would be building on.   As they started doing more detailed planning and thinking through, they realized they would be taking down a lot of trees that they really wouldn’t otherwise do.  Lot number three is actually where their campers are right now; it had a couple of natural openings that the campers could be pulled into.  They have septic set up, power and well water; if allowed to stay where they are no more trees will have to come down at all.     
· Ms. Stacy Poats testified that that is just one of the reasons why they got the text amendment.  They realized as they put in the driveway and saw all the trees coming down; they really struggled with that because they were mature trees.  At the same time they were encountering some situations that made her feel unsafe; her husband [Joseph Poats] travels quite frequently and they were experiencing some situations where she really (with her three girls) did not want to be on their property closest to the septic/well water, which is 1000 feet off the road.  At the same time their three girls play with Angela’s three girls and being close is almost like we’re sharing life together. “They support us, we support them and it’s just become a very sweet thing for our girls to have another family to walk through this season of our lives”, Ms. Poats said.  The reason they are doing this (living in the trailer) is that they wanted to give their children a time and a season in their lives where they could experience that “less is more”.  They wanted to give that to them, even though they could go out and build a house right away; they felt it was important.  They feel mission work is very important to expose their children to.  They took them [children] to Africa and shared with them how other people lived.  Coming back [from Africa], Mr. and Mrs. Poats felt that until they experience living with less they may not be able to relate to it, which is how the idea of the campers evolved.  As they started working with the property, Ms. Poats started envisioning herself way back on the lot, along with some other challenges they have experienced, she started getting nervous about staying by herself.  Ms. Poats explained the other thing they are facing is that they can’t get electricity to that first property due to a legal dispute; however, they can to Ralph and Angela’s [Owens] and to the third property.  Mr. Poats added that the neighbor has challenged the legality of Duke Power pulling power onto their property.  Councilwoman Critz asked if the legality had to do with the right-of-way.  Mr. Poats responded yes.  Ms. Poats further testified that they don’t want to turn it into a campground, they want to have the two families to be able to share life as they try to teach their children (they hope and pray) some valuable lessons that they will carry into their adulthood.
· Councilwoman Coffey commented that she applauded what the Poats’ were doing; most people couldn’t even fathom the living, but the exposure for the children is so valuable and she thought it was a grand experience.  “We embrace it 100% in Mineral Springs”, Councilwoman Coffey said.  Councilman Critz requested that Ms. Brooks explain that this is temporary and also a little bit about the vehicles and the reference to campground/recreation.  Councilwoman Coffey noted that it would absolutely only be for 24 months.  Ms. Brooks responded that that would be true, as long as council puts that condition on there.  Mayor Becker pointed out that that was one of the conditions that the planning board is recommending.  Councilwoman Coffey stated that would eliminate turning it into anything.  Mayor Becker further pointed out that it will also be limited to these two RV’s, which is another condition that the planning board recommended.  This meets the requirements of the applicant.  Ms. Brooks explained that in the Mineral Springs Zoning Ordinance Table of Uses, we didn’t have another place to fit such a thing, which is why she chose the category of “Recreational Facilities”, which includes things such as parks, playgrounds, swimming pools, etcetera and knowing that it was a conditional use that would have to come before the council who would put those conditions on it and any further conditions they wanted on it.  
· Mayor Becker asked if there was anybody having heard the presentation who hadn’t signed up to speak, since the Public Hearing is still open, but has any comments to make (they will have to be sworn in).  Ms. Brooks noted that the public hearing had been advertised correctly, the property was posted and letters had been sent to all adjacent property owners.  Mayor Becker asked Ms. Brooks if we would introduce the text, the application and the supporting documentation as evidence.  Ms. Brooks responded yes.  Mayor Becker stated that the entire packet (written evidence, application and supporting documentation) would be marked as Exhibit A and is evidence that the council has to consider when deciding whether or not to approve this application.  Mayor Becker further pointed out that the council has the staff report (verbally) and the sworn testimony of Joseph Poats and Stacy Poats.  Councilwoman Critz added that the fact that we allow them the conditional use permit (in the beginning) were for the reasons stated (previously), we embrace the life style and their values.  Part of the whole theme that we have in Mineral Springs is conservation and appreciation of resources.  “I think everyone understands that when you start out doing a lot of things you don’t anticipate some of the obstacles that you will encounter. The fact that you’re taking into consideration not just your own personal reasons, but the resources that are there on the land as well, certainly is in line with our Mission Statement as a community”, Councilwoman Critz said.
a. The use will not materially endanger the public health or safety if located where proposed and developed to the submitted plan.
Councilwoman Critz made a motion to find in the affirmative and Councilman Countryman seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:



Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz and Neill




Nays: None

Based on the fact that all the adequate utilities have been approved, it is of the temporary nature, there is no additional testimony in the negative.
b. The use meets all required conditions and specifications.  
Councilwoman Coffey made a motion to affirm that this does meet all of the requirements of our zoning and it will be totally compliant and Councilwoman Neill seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:



Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz and Neill




Nays: None

Based on our zoning, our zoning administrator’s thorough review of this and her recommendation for it, and the thorough review by the planning board and their affirmative recommendation for it.
c. The use will not substantially injure the value of adjoining or abutting property, or the use is a public necessity.
Councilwoman Neill made a motion to find in the affirmative and Councilwoman Coffey seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:




Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz and Neill




Nays: None

Based on the facts that it meets the required specification based on testimony that has been heard, no negative testimony from the adjoining/abutting property owners and a thorough review of our planning board with findings in the affirmative.   
d. The location and character of the use, if developed according to the plan as submitted and approved, will be in harmony with the area in which it is to be located and will be in general conformity with this Ordinance and the Town of Mineral Springs Land Development Plan.
Councilwoman Coffey made a motion to find in the affirmative and Councilwoman Critz seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:



Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz and Neill




Nays: None

Based on the Land Use Ordinance and the fact that the plan is compliant with what is currently embraced by Mineral Springs, it meets the required specification based on testimony that has been heard and there has been no negative testimony from the adjoining/adjacent property owners. 

e. Additional review criteria, as stated in the Ordinance, shall also be considered and addressed where required.

Councilman Countryman made a motion to find in the affirmative and Councilwoman Coffey seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:




Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz and Neill




Nays: None



Based on there being no additional review criteria required.
f. Any deviation from the terms of this Ordinance will result in a project that is at least equal to or better than what would be accomplished under the strict application of this Ordinance.

Councilman Countryman made a motion to find in the affirmative and Councilwoman Critz seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:



Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz and Neill




Nays: None

Based on the obvious it would be true that we are going to have two new members of our community with two new homes; they are taking exceptional steps not to violate the land, which only enhances their property and the community in general.
g. Any deviation from the terms of this Ordinance will not adversely affect the right of other abutting or nearby property owners in any material manner.

Councilwoman Neill made a motion to find in the affirmative and Councilman Countryman seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:




Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz and Neill




Nays: None

Based on the fact that there has been no additional testimony to that.
· Mayor Becker stated that, based on the testimony of the zoning administrator and the planning board chairman (who is here), is one of the conditions is that this will be valid for 24 months after approval and the other condition that the council is being asked to consider would that it be limited (the recreational facility aspect) to these two RV’s.  Mayor Becker asked the council if there were any conditions they felt needed to be added to this permit.  Councilman Countryman responded not at this time.   
· Councilman Countryman made a motion to approve the conditional use permit  (CUP-11-01) based on that and Councilwoman Neill seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:



Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz and Neill




Nays: None

8.
Consideration of an Eagle Scout Project
· Troop 18 Scout Ryan Muller introduced himself and explained that he was here to hopefully get an Eagle Scout project approved.  The project is to build a bridge across a feeder stream (a little ditch a bit far off from the main stream), to improve parts of the greenway beyond the bridge, and to improve the main access trail.  The bridge will be built and installed several feet away from the main trail to allow hikers and bikers a way to cross the stream without interfering with access for horse riders on the main trail.  The access trail begins at the cul-de-sac at the end of Harrington Road and is a narrow path leading to the trail along the Creek.  Scout Muller plans to improve this path by clearing out some of the overgrown weeds and thorns along both sides and to lay down a thick layer of mulch to prevent weed growth.  The trail where the bridge will be installed will need to be split to allow the horse traffic to use the main part of the trail and to allow the hikers and bikers to use the bridge to across the stream.  The trail beyond the bridge will be improved and marked from the bridge site to the end of the Harrington Road trail site and the beginning of the Saddleridge Trail area where another scout will be working on his Eagle Project.  Scout Muller plans to install posts and signs showing where the horse traffic and hiker/biker traffic is designated where the trail splits.  The bridge will measure 12 feet long and 4 feet wide and will be placed across a ditch approximately 3 feet deep and to keep the bridge in place Scout Muller plans to dig around the ends of the bridge on both sides of the ditch and set the supports below the level of the trail.  This will keep the bridge from moving in any direction and will allow bikers to ride across the bridge without having to stop and carry their bikes.  The supports for the bridge will sit on concrete blocks and the wood used will be pressure treated to prevent any possibility of rotting and there will be 3 foot tall hand rails (going the full length of the walkway) on both sides of the bridge.  Scout Muller showed the mayor/council a sketch of the bridge.
· Councilwoman Critz asked Mayor Becker about railing safety and what they were trying to accomplish with it.  Mayor Becker responded that it [rail] was not like deck railing (where you are trying to keep children from falling through), children and toddlers shouldn’t be in the woods unsupervised, because there are plenty of things they might fall and get hurt on.  Councilwoman Critz stated that she wanted to be sure that we are not bound by any kind of safety regulation.  Mayor Becker responded that as far as he knew we’re not; the insurance carriers have told him that these passive recreation-type facilities, trails, etcetera are fairly lenient.  We’re not having organized events/running horse races; therefore it’s not considered an intensive use that insurance carriers worry about.  
· Scout Muller continued that he knew he was “jumping the gun” a little bit, because he hasn’t officially gotten approval yet; however, he had some sign designs  they plan to post along the greenway [the council was shown samples].  The mayor/council thought the sign designs were great.  Scout Muller explained that he had priced how much this was going to cost and stated that he is looking for donations if at all possible.  Councilwoman Coffey asked if there was a specific percentage that he was looking to get from Mineral Springs and if he had already solicited funds from the business that he listed.  Scout Muller responded that they are getting funds from Charlotte Investment Properties.  Mayor Becker mentioned that Scout Muller had to get the approval (just in concept) from the town council before he could get the scout council approval.  It’s going to be a little while, but he has his prices; the town council can approve a “guideline” figure at this time.  The council knows the percentages they’ve been approving for the adjoining projects.       
· Councilwoman Coffey made a motion to approve the Eagle Scout project as described with the boundary that the cost will not go over $300 and Councilman Countryman   seconded.



Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz and Neill.




Nays: None

9.
Consideration of Donation to the Waxhaw/Mineral Springs Optimist Club
· Mayor Becker introduced Mr. Fred Witherspoon as the new president of the Waxhaw/Mineral Springs Optimist Club.  Mr. Witherspoon stated that he would tell the council a little bit about their organization and a little bit about their specific project.  The recently formed Waxhaw/Mineral Springs Optimist Club has been an organization for a little over a year and they are affiliated with the national organization “Optimist International” that is based out of St. Louis, which is an international organization of civic clubs.  The Waxhaw/Mineral Springs Optimist Club basically has two main focuses: “Friend of Youth” – promoting projects that benefit youth in the community and “Community Service” – performing projects that help the community.  Mr. Witherspoon explained that the specific project he referred to was “beautification”; last year the council was kind enough to grant them a grant to do some improvements to downtown Mineral Springs.  The flower bed on the corner (in front of Farley’s Pizza) was adopted, they also cut grass and beautified that area, and they did some beautification to the Post Office.  Since that time, they have expanded and have adopted a portion of Highway 75 that they will be maintaining and cleaning up.  They want to expand the clean-up and beautification of the Mineral Springs area (if not this year, next year) and perhaps adopt a clean-up day where everybody can spruce up, plant flowers and work on the greenway to make Mineral Springs more beautiful.  Mr. Witherspoon stated that they have set aside April 16th as Optimist clean-up day; they will again be maintaining the flower beds that they did last year and will do any improvements that they need to do along their adopted highway.  Mr. Witherspoon came before the council tonight to ask their consideration of granting/funding for their beautification project this year.  
· Mayor Becker reminded the council that last year rather than specifically funding each plant, etcetera for the beautification project, we funded them as a contribution.  The Waxhaw/Mineral Springs Optimist Club certainly meets the criteria in that its work is directly noticeable and beneficial to Mineral Springs specifically.  It is not that they are just a good community organization, but they have tangible results to Mineral Springs; they have helped Mineral Springs residents by doing activities in the schools that serve the Mineral Springs community, as well as the Mineral Springs beautification.  Councilman Coffey asked Mr. Witherspoon if there was a certain percentage (based on population) that the Waxhaw/Mineral Springs Optimist Club donates their time and efforts to Waxhaw as well as what percentages are split between Mineral Springs and Waxhaw.  Mr. Witherspoon responded that basically up to this point, their efforts have probably been 90% in Mineral Springs, because approximately 100% of their membership is from the Mineral Springs area.  Councilwoman Coffey asked if they anticipated expanding and encompassing Waxhaw since they have that name attached.  Mr. Witherspoon responded that they participated in the Waxhaw Christmas Parade; as planning goes forward, they’ll divide their time.  Mayor Becker mentioned that he is a member of this optimist chapter and he knows they are making approaches to Western Union School trying to get activities going.  Parkwood has already contributed a contestant in the essay contest.  Waxhaw Elementary has benefited.  Mr. Witherspoon reiterated that the majority of their members are residents of Mineral Springs; they meet on the first and third Tuesdays at Tracy’s Adult Daycare Center, so their focus is on the Mineral Springs area.  
· Councilwoman Critz made a motion that we fund the Optimist Club again at the same amount [$500] that we did last year and Councilwoman Coffey seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:


Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz and Neill



Nays: None

10.
Steeplechase Ad

· Mayor Becker explained that it was that time of year, the Steeplechase is April 30th this year and we have the opportunity to place our annual full page ad in the race program.  It has been a very good ad; very representative of the town.  Mayor Becker stated that he did not think we needed a change.  Councilwoman Neill agreed.  
· Councilwoman Neill made a motion to approve the Steeplechase ad and Councilwoman Critz seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:


Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz and Neill


Nays: None

11.
Consideration of Amending the 2009-2010 Audit Contract

· Mayor Becker explained that the Local Government Commission requires the audit contract to be amended to reflect the actual date that it was completed, which was December 31, 2010.  

· Councilwoman Coffey made a motion to amend the Audit contract to reflect the date of December 31st, 2010 and Councilwoman Critz seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:


Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz and Neill



Nays: None

12.
Other Business

· Councilwoman Critz mentioned that she had spoken with Ms. Margaret Cannon to ask her to consider being part of the committee for the greenway, because she believes Ms. Cannon “brings a lot to the table”.  Councilwoman Critz requested that Ms. Cannon get an application and that she be on board.  Mayor Becker pointed out that he and Ms. Brooks had not scheduled that first meeting of the group yet, so if Ms. Cannon will be available to volunteer she will be able to attend the organizational meeting.  Councilwoman Critz mentioned that there is also a member of our community that does a lot of biking that she has been playing phone tag with.  Mayor Becker responded that we would like to get a biker and a senior.  
· Mayor Becker pointed out that there was a Census 2010 “FYI” in the agenda packet and that he believes that Mineral Springs is accurate this year.  Ms. Brooks and he had estimated (based on our internal count) the population of just fewer than 2,700, so the Census figure of 2,639 is pretty close to what our estimate was.  We are accurate this time as opposed to the 480-person “under count” that we suffered in 2000 due to the Census maps, the Post Office box non-delivery and all sorts of problems.  We really took proactive steps to prevent that from happening this time; we don’t get funding directly based on population, but it’s still such an important characteristic of the community.     
· Councilwoman Critz explained that she and Councilwoman Neill attended “the thing” at the Chamber of Commerce this evening (prior to our meeting) to welcome the new president [Sharon Rosché] of the Chamber.  Mayor Becker thanked the council members for attending.  Councilwoman Critz further explained that she mentioned to Ms. Rosché that at some point we would like to have an opportunity to have her out to see what we are doing here at town hall with the community center project and to get her acquainted with Mineral Springs.    
· Mayor Becker announced, although he did not have all of the facts, that at Monday’s Union County Commissioners meeting there was a request from the Town of Weddington to grant developers sewer capacity for a strictly residential community called “The Woods”.  This development was not getting sewer capacity previously, because it was residential and the county was out of capacity.  They have “supposedly sweetened the pot” by giving the county “right-of-way” for the Rea Road extension.  Now, the county who couldn’t find sewer capacity since 2003 for our downtown business district has all of a sudden found capacity for several hundred houses in this one Weddington subdivision, which is yet to be built.  Mayor Becker informed the council that he didn’t have any answers, but he intends to talk to one of the county commissioners to find out exactly what was said.  Mayor Becker stated he was concerned, because this did not “strike him as a good sign”; this is a purely residential project.  The county appears to be approving several hundred thousand gallons of sewer capacity that they supposedly didn’t have.  Mayor Becker noted that they have also approved a pump station.  The council just needs to be aware of that and it may be time that the council members start contacting county commissioners.  Councilwoman Critz responded that maybe it was time Chief Gaddy and the council makes another presentation for the new people on the board.  
· Mayor Becker informed the council that he attended the February 21, 2010 County Commissioners meeting to present their resolution encouraging a revaluation.  The revaluation was voted down by three to two.  At that meeting, County Manager Cynthia Coto reported that she had heard from 12 municipalities out of the 14 that wanted to meet.  Monroe and Indian Trail had already scheduled theirs, after that Manager Coto just listed the rest in alphabetical order by month (not by specific date).  Manager Coto conveyed that Mineral Springs wanted it to be at our regular meeting; therefore, we are tentatively scheduled for October for the joint meeting.   Councilwoman Critz commented that we may want to go before them sooner.  Mayor Becker responded that he did not want to be an alarmist, but to him it was a little bit strange that this particular project discussed solely got the green light.    Mayor Becker wants to find more out about the situation, because he doesn’t understand the building of a development of $500,000 to $1,000,000 houses in Weddington when we’ve got subdivision after subdivision in that same part of the county where there are a huge number of foreclosures and empty houses at that price point.  “None of it makes a whole lot of sense to me at this time, it doesn’t even make sense from a business standpoint”, Mayor Becker said.  There is something “afoot” and Mayor Becker needs to get more information before he can take any action; he wanted to let the council know that it’s something he is concerned about and wants to study further.  
· Mayor Becker announced that he has a pipe organ installation project, which is why Councilman Countryman will be chairing the April meeting.  
13. 
Adjournment

· Councilwoman Critz made a motion to adjourn and Councilwoman Coffey seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz and Neill 
Nays: None
· The meeting was adjourned at 8:54 p.m.

· The next regular meeting will be on Thursday, April 14, 2011 at 7:30 p.m. at the Mineral Springs Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted by:

Vicky A. Brooks, CMC, Town Clerk



Frederick Becker III, Mayor
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